I-275 East-West Express Project
The I-275 East-West Express project was awarded November 2006 to the Kokosing Construction Company on its bid of $139.9 million, and is District 8’s largest project to date. Work entailed the rehabilitation and widening of I-275 from Winton Road to U.S. 42, and included adding an additional lane in each direction; adding an auxiliary lane westbound from Mosteller Road to northbound I-75; widening all mainline bridges; and reconstructing both the U.S. 42 bridge over I-275 and the Chesterdale Road bridge over I-275. Work took place in four phases, beginning the spring of 2007; completion is slated for July 31, 2010. Through the life of the project, three lanes of traffic were maintained in each direction with the use of an express lane to facilitate traffic flow through the construction zone. The goal of this project is to improve safety along this corridor by adding capacity to reduce congestion in one of the most heavily traveled thoroughfares in the Cincinnati metropolitan area.

